The Beetown monthly meeting was held on April 6, 2023 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer, and Ned Huebner, Treasurer Susan Mumm, Clerk Sharon Bontreger,  Dillin Meier and Gary Mumm Patrolmen.    The meeting was opened by Chairman Darwin Anderson.  The Agenda was posted on the Town Website, USPS, Feed Mill and at the Town Hall.

Residents.  Eugene Line gave a presentation on fixing stones at the cemeteries.  Bart will check with Stan Breuer and see if he has the equipment used by Silvan Kaiser for fixing cemetery stones.  Silvan and Stan had fixed stones in Beetown Cemetery a couple years ago and did a good job.  Silvan passed away last year.  The board will decide at the next meeting and let Eugene know.

Kathy Breuer sent Sharon a report on the Park Committee’s activities.  The Breakfast cleared a profit of $1,288.  Donations of $200 was received from Royal Neighbors and $130 from Brenda Schneiders knitting party were received.  They are planning a September Fun Run Ride.  Kathy is still owed $1,600 from the park committee for additional footings added to the playground.  Sharon suggested paying her out of the ITC funds instead of drawing from park funds.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to pay Kathy the $1,600 from the ITC funds that are meant to be used for the park.

A presentation was given by Dillin on behalf of Jeff Flutes of Truck Country, to replace a dump truck.  A Quote was given for a 2024 Freightliner 114SD Plow Truck equipped with Wing and Reversible Plow, with a 6 yd box capacity, for $226,274.00.   A motion was made, seconded, and carried to have them give us a quote on a trade in for the new truck with the International Truck.  Dillin and Gary will contact him and have him look at it.  

Presentation of the bills was made by the clerk.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to pay the monthly bills in the amount of 21,642.34.  The Treasurer reported 46,514.19 in the checkbook as of the 1st of the month. The chairman called for the clerk to read the minutes of the last meeting.  A motion was made, seconded and carried to approve the minutes as read. 

Darwin Anderson was elected as Chairman, Bart Breuer and Gary Mumm were elected as supervisors for a 2 year term ending in April of 2025.  Lisa Ellis has been appointed Clerk of the Township.  Sharon Bontreger has been appointed as Administrative Consultant/Assistant and will serve as the Deputy Clerk for the township.  Bank signature cards will need to be changed.   Darwin Anderson – Chairman, Lisa M. Ellis – Clerk, Susan Mumm – Treasurer and Sharon Bontreger Administrative Consultant/Assistant & Deputy Clerk will be on the signature cards.  Sharon will ask the banks to prepare the signature cards, pick them up and have them signed at the Annual Meeting.  All took the Oath of Office.

Road Inspection results were tabled.   The bill for Salt from the Highway Department for Milestone was discussed.  Sharon billed them for the 1,987.77.  There has been no payment as of this date.  Sharon will contact Milestone to verify they received the bill.  Discussion was held on ARPA funds and what we will use them for.  It was decided to poly the bridge on Schildgen Lane and Pigeon River Road called the Blackbourn bridge.  There will also be enough to pay for the replacement of the 4 windows in the hall.

Darwin will get together with Travis Kremer, Grant County Engineer, to discuss the hiring of an Engineering Company for the Rattlesnake Bridge BIL project.  The project will be paid 100% for up to $77,920 for the Design portion and 100% for up to $891,240 for construction.  Construction is scheduled for 2026 and must be finished by June 30, 2031.  The Township will be billed for anything over that amount.  We will also be responsible for land acquisition and fixing any damages to the roads damaged due to construction associated with the bridge itself.

The Website is still under construction and should be up and running next week.  Sharon and Lisa will get together for the initial launching of the website.  We received a payment in January from Grant County.  We are short approximately 52,000 in Aid.  Darwin will contact Travis Kremer to get information on when we will receive the funds.  






Sharon received an email this afternoon from Danielle Cleary, son of Susan Thomas who is responsible for the Clauer property clean up endeavor.  They will try to get the property cleaned up before the May 20th spring clean up date.  However, if they are not able to do so, they have given the township permission to help them clean it up on May 20th, at 9am.  While Susan Thomas will not be able to be there, Danielle Cleary & or a family representative will meet us there at 9:00 am to give us guidance on what we can remove.  


The monthly meeting for next month was set for May 4th, 2023 at 6pm.  The Meeting was adjourned at: 7:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Sharon Bontreger – Clerk _______________________
A motion was made, seconded and carried on:   ___________________, 2023  to approve the minutes as read.

